## **DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY**

## CENTRAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

10/18/2012 — Lawrence Hall, Eugene

The regular monthly meeting of the Democratic Party of Lane County Central Committee, held at the University of Oregon's Lawrence Hall on Thursday evening, October 18, 2012, was called to order at thirty-five minutes past six P.M., Ms. Fahey being in the Chair & noting a quorum, & Mr. Becker present as Secretary.

The agenda was adopted as distributed.

The minutes were approved as distributed.

The Treasurer's Report was received. The Treasurer reported that donations for the Florence office are still coming in, and the budget for that facility is almost in the black.

The Budget Committee submitted a written report. Chairwoman Stecker noted that the Party is scheduled to come in under-budget this election season.

The Organization Committee reported that Ms. Chrissy Erguiza has been elected the new Chair of HD 8, and Ms. Evangelina Sundgrenz as Chair of HD 13.

The Membership Subcommittee reported that there are new 'buff' colored donation forms; the blue donation forms should no longer be used.

The Volunteers Subcommittee reported the names of persons to be nominated and appointed to become PCPs:

Nomination – Mr. David Cecil, nom. by Mr. Cundiff, seconded; and Mr. Henry McCarthy, tabled by unanimous consent.

Appointment – Ms. Celine Swenson-Harris; Mr. Ryan Murray; Mr. Casey Houlihan; Mr. Andrew Nonnenmacher; and Ms. Deborah Murdock. Mr. Becker moved to appoint, which was seconded and approved unanimously.

The Publicity Committee reported on their work on the newsletter and weekly emails regarding election and campaign events and information. The Committee will also be working on a re-branding after the election.

The Community Action Committee encouraged all to volunteer, donate, and attend campaign events.

The Fundraising Committee reported on the upcoming presidential debate watch parties, as well as their revenue from button, bumpersticker, and lawn-sign sales.

The Campaign Services Committee reported that ballots are set to come out tomorrow, and campaigns are switching to GOTV mode. Predictive dialer phone banking can be done from home, or you can volunteer at one of the democratic offices around town.

The Chair reported on the appointment of a new Rules Committee Chair, Mr. James Edmunson, who introduced himself and spoke about his prior involvement with the DPLC as Rules Chair and then Chair, and with the DPO as Rules Chair and then Chair, as well as his time in the State House.

The SCC Delegation reported that the next meeting will be in December.

The 4<sup>th</sup>CD Delegation reported that the CD is planning a post-election celebration brunch on Nov. 18.

The Select Office Committee reported that the office is fully staffed and open from 9 A.M. to 6 or 8 P.M., Mondays through Saturdays.

The IT Committee reported that a new server has been purchased for the office.

The Central Committee heard updates from various candidates and campaigns.

Upon unanimous consent, the Chair adjourned the meeting at thirty-nine minutes past seven o'clock.

Signed:		Approved:	
			//
X	•		
Andrew S. Becker			
Secretary		Χ	•